

WEST MICHIGAN CHAPTER

THE ARROWHEAD

Newsletter for the Pontiac Enthusiast

January 2010

WMPOCI November 2009 Meeting Report

eat time at the Christmas dinner at Sayfee's. The weather had not y good that day to the east of us so Dan Jensen was not able to dinner, so we will try to fill you in a little bit.

was wonderful. It was nice to see some faces that we hadn't seen e and do some catching up. There were about 30 people at the dinger was a lot of good conversation and laughter.

ing did a terrific job putting a video presentation together of previactivities. What a lot fun has been had over the years as a club. It rtaining to see how people have changed over time, most noticeamuch hair some used to have and how much younger we used to vas a lot of fun to look back!

chose a charity to give to. Judy Howes brought up a need taken Thanksgiving Wish list in the GR Press. The club members who sent voted on it and decided it was a great cause. Terri Miller was do some checking on how to go about doing that.

ou to those who set up the night for everyone. It was a great time! forward to another new year of memory making.

tor

l be back next month)

DUES ARE DUE

It's hard to believe another year is about to start! That means dues are due for the new year. This year we are asking you to fill out the membership form with your information, even if there hasn't been any changes, and send it along with your dues so that we can update our club directory and send out a new copy to everyone.

FROM THE TREASURER

Thank you to all who generously gave for the clubs Christmas charity. We collected \$ 310.00 and sent a check to a family in Hudsonville that were featured recently in the Thanksgiving Wish section of the GR Press. The 32 yr old father is currently in the middle of chemotherapy and radiation for a stage 4 glioblasoma. One of their children was born with hydrocephalus, and has had three brain operations. This child who is developmentally delayed, attends Ottawa Area Center. Doctors at one time said he might not live, they now say he soon may walk. So Thank You to everyone!



CHIEF'S CHATTER

I would like to thank everyone who came to the Christmas party at Sayfees'. We had a great turnout, a good meal and a great time of fellowship. I want to thank Cary Hirdes for his leadership the last two years and like they say "behind every good man there is a good woman". So thank you also to Judy.

Our January meeting will be at Famous Dave's again and we will have a very interesting program by Rudy Vredeveld who is an 81 year old mountain climber.

It's not the kind of weather for outdoor car shows but it is the time of year for indoor swap meets. Kalamazoo swap meet will be at the Kalamazoo County Fairgrounds on Feb. 6&7.

There will not be an Autorama in Grand Rapids this year but there will be one in Detroit on Feb. 26-28. The International Auto Show will be on Feb. 4-7. For those who enjoy RVing the DeVos Place will hold the G.R. Camper & RV Show on January 14-17.

We wish the privileged ones who escape to the south for the winter months safe travel, good weather and remember to wear a hat. Those seagulls can be nasty!

My wish is that everyone had a Merry Christmas and that we all have a Fantastic New Year.

We hope to have a club schedule for the new year in the January newsletter.

Ron

THE ARROWHEAD

The Preamble

The West Michigan Chapter of the Pontiac-Oakland Club International is dedicated to the ownership and preservation of Pontiacs, all models and years. It is the goal of the chapter to encourage and unite area Pontiac enthusiasts in Chapter sponsored activities and events. The Arrowhead serves as one of the tools to which the Club can fulfill its goals as well as provide information and services to its members.

Club Officers

President	Ron VanZytveld	616-896-1294
Vice President	Tom Ensing	
Treasurer	Terri Miller	616-875-8069
Secretary	Dan Jensen	517-647-2474
Arrowhead Editor	Elaine VanZytveld	616-896-1294

January 5, 2010 Meeting @ Famous Dave's

Rudy Vredeveld and his wife will give us a presentation on Rudy's adventures climbing the highest peaks in North America and Europe. This man is 81 years old and still has a passion for climbing. He plans to continue climbing the highest peaks in each country. He hopes to finish the rest of the European countries this summer. We look forward to his presentation.

Membership Info

Chapter Dues are to be paid January 1st \$25.00 payable to WMPOCI Please give to Terri Miller at the meeting, or mail them to: Terri Miller 8830 Taylor St. Zeeland, MI 49464

National Dues are YOUR responsibility. You must be a member of the National POCI to be a member of the West Michigan POCI. Log onto www.poci.org for more information or to register.

MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Name	Spouse	
Address		
City	State Zip	
Phone	Email	
Pontiac Owned		
Year	_ Model	
Style	Motor	
National POCI # (must ha	ave)	
Birthday	_ Spouse's Birthday	
Anniversary		

\$25.00 Payable to WMPOCI